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Circular No. 23/19 Date 11.04.2019 

( TO GENERAL SECRETARIES OF ALL AFFILIATES OF AIBPARC )

Dear Comrades,

SUB :  Complete data base for the newly elected Office bearers of the Advisory Committee.

All of you are aware that there have been good number of changes in the Advisory Committee and there 
will be substantial changes in the Governing Council also. The data base of Governing Council members as 
available in the website of AIBPARC will undergo a thorough change. In view of this situation, we earnestly 
request the General Secretaries of all affiliates to please send to us at the email of AIBPARC the names, 
residential address, mobile number, email ID etc. of all the office bearers coming from the respective 
organisations at an early date. We are expecting to get back the feedback latest by 7 days. On receipt of it we 
shall make necessary changes in the website. This is urgent. 

2. All General Secretaries of all affiliates are well aware of the fact that as per decisions taken unanimously 
at the 3rd Triennial General Body Conference of AIBPARC, affiliates having membership above 8000 will be 
sending names of 2 EC members each and affiliates having membership below 8000 will be sending 1 EC 
member each for inclusion in the Governing Council. Although several affiliates have told the names of their 
representatives in the conference itself, this is a necessity to formalize the whole thing by official 
communications. We, therefore, request all General Secretaries of all affiliates of AIBPARC to send the 
names of EC member/members as per the decision quoted above to the mail ID of AIBPARC. Similarly, 
while forwarding the names of EC member/members, their residential address, mobile no, email ID etc. may 
please provided at a very early date.

3. Circular incorporating the names of all elected office bearers has already been issued. Unless we receive 
the names of EC member/members, it is not possible for us to circulate the names for information of members. 
Both taken together will form the complete Governing Council as per provisions of the constitution. 

4. Comrades, you are all aware that the fund position of the organisation has been substantially depleted after 
holding of the 3rd Triennial General Body conference. We made a request in the General Body itself to send 
the subscription for the financial year 01.04.2019 to 31.03.2020 on the strength of current membership as 
declared before the general body conference. We have so far received the subscription from our affiliates in 
Indian Overseas Bank and Central Bank of India. We expect that other affiliates will be sending in near future. 

With best wishes,

( SUPRITA SARKAR )
GENERAL SECRETARY




